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April 14, 2008

Secretary Michael O. Leavitt

The U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 200 Independence Avenue, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20201

RE: Proposed Rule for the Designation of Medically Underserved Populations and Health Professional Shortage Areas - 73 Federal Register 11232, et seq. (February 29, 2008)

Dear Secretary Leavitt:

On behalf of High Plains Community Health Center, a Federally Qualified Health Center (FQHCs) in Colorado, I am writing to express appreciation for the opportunity to provide comment on the proposed rule for the designation of Medically Underserved Populations and Health Professional Shortage Areas. My organization is one of the 14 FQHCs in Colorado operating 120 sites and providing care to more than 400,000 patients in 54 of Colorado's 64 Counties. High Plains provides care to more than 8,000 Coloradans in five counties throughout rural Southeast Colorado.

I want to express my concern that the sixty day comment period is too short a timeframe to analyze and understand the impact of the complex draft rule on the underserved in my service area as well as throughout Colorado. I understand that a great deal of time was taken to put together this draft rule. There are many parts to the rule. I want to take the time to make sure the impact of the rule is understood. My Primary Care Association has already started work with the Primary Care Office and the State Office of Rural Health to this end. It is through developing an understanding of the technicalities of the rule and the impact on the local communities throughout Colorado that I will be able to provide the type of productive feedback you are looking for from the public comment period.

I am supportive of improving the way underserved areas and populations are designated. To that end, please allow for an additional 90 day extension to the public comment period so that I, and my partner organizations, will have adequate time to provide comments that will only strengthen the draft rule prior to implementation. Thank you for your consideration of this extension. If you have any questions do not hesitate to contact me at [INSERT PHONE NUMBER AND/OR EMAIL].

Sincerely,

Jay Brooke Executive Director

CC: Marcia Brand, Ph.D., Director, Bureau of Health Professions

Elizabeth M. Duke, Ph.D., Administrator, Health Resources and Services Administration Captain Andy Jordan, Associate Administrator for Primary Health Care, HRSA

